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Office of the Administrator 
605-1 Pine St. 

Hillsville, VA 24343 

July 10, 2020 
Tamarah Holmes, Ph.D 
Director, Office of Broadband 
Department of Housing and Community Development 
600 East Main Street, Ste 300 
Richmond, VA 23219 

Dear Dr. Holmes: 

I am providing this VATI Application Notice to notify the Virginia Department of Housing 
and Community Development that Carroll County submit an application for the FY202 1 Virginia 
Telecommunication Initiative (VATI). 

Carroll County intends to submit an application for a plant expansion for various locations 
within Carroll County. 

R. Cellell Dalton will be our main point of contact for the purposes of the application process, 
and can be reached at: 

605-1 Pine Street 
Hillsville, Va. 
276-730-3009 
ce11e11.daltoncarrollcountyva.gov  

Carroll County understands that this VATI Application Notice is required in order to submit an 
application for the 2021 the Virginia Telecommunication Initiative and that this notice is not binding 
on the entity represented by the undersigned, Virginia Department of Housing and Community 
Development. 

  

L Cl1e1l Dalton 
County Administrator 
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FY2021 VATI PROGRAM GUIDELINES AND CRITERIA 
The Department of Housing and Community Development (DHCD) has finalized the FY2021 VATI 

Program Guidelines and Criteria. 

FY2021 VATI Program Guidelines and Criteria 

FY2021 VIRGINIA TELECOMMUNICATIONS INTITIATIVE 
(VATI) TIMELINE 
April 14 — Guidelines stakeholder meeting #1 

11:00am - 1:00pm 

April 23 — Guidelines stakeholder meeting #2 

1:00pm - 3:00pm 

May 18 — Guidelines public comment deadline 

June 9 — How-to-Apply workshop and webinar 

July 13 — Deadline to notify DHCD intent of application 

July 17 — DHCD posts potential applications on VATl website 

August 17 — Application deadline 

August 24 — DHCD posts applications on VATI website 
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September 23 — Challenge application deadline 

November 9 — Deadline for responses to challenges 

VATI APPLICATIONS MODIFICATIONS 
Central Shenandoah PDC-Bath Rockbridge Modification The Virginia Department of House and 

Community Development (DHCD) has received a modification request from Central Shenandoah PDC 

for their awarded 2020 VATI project. The modification and original application are now available 

below. 

The modification is subject to the challenge process. Challengers have 30 days to challenge the 

modification and must submit the required documents, as indicated in the 2020 VATI Guidelines and 

Criteria. Challenges are due by August 8, 2020 and must be submitted to: vati©dhcd.virginia.gov  

Locality Private 

Porvider/Partner 

Funding Awarded Leverage/Match Total Cost 

Central 

Shenandoah PDC-

Rockbridge/Bath 

BARC 

$2,202,000.00 $15,633,969.00 $17,835,969.00 

Central 

Shenandoah PDC-

Rockbridge/Bath 

(modification) 

BARC 

$2,202,000.00 $15,633,969.00 $17,835,969.00 

VAIl ARCHIVE PROGRAMS 

ELIGIBILITY 

Applications must be submitted by a unit of government with a private-sector provider(s) as a co-

applicant. (Units of government include towns, cities, counties, economic and industrial development 

authorities, broadband or wireless authorities, planning district commissions, etc.) 
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